
 

               Welcome 
               To my Weekly Series

Feel free to send me questions you’d 
like to have me answer and I will do my 
best to address the ones of most general 
interest. Email or mail your questions 
to:  

info@sprigsandtwigs.net or Linda Lillie, 
Sprigs & Twigs Inc, PO Box 245, Gales 
Ferry, CT 06335

 
Question this Week:  
 

Dear Linda, 

At the end of August the leaves on this climbing rose disappeared! They did come back a bit. I also 
recently noticed that the same thing has happened to selected raspberry canes. Can it be grasshoppers? 
I've noticed an abundance of grasshoppers this year; however the damage has only been done to some 
rose bushes and some raspberry canes. Any ideas on what it is and what I can do?  Thanks, Nancy 

 

ASK THE LANDSCAPE PROFESSIONAL 
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Linda’s Answer:  

 

Hi Nancy, 

     My guess is that the heat and dryness from the summer knocked back the rose bush.  In general, rose 
bushes languish in the summer.  It’s too hot for the plant to produce flowers or sometimes to even keep 
their leaves.  When plants are water stressed, the first thing they do is drop their leaves so as not to 
spend the energy to support them.  Roses prefer the cool weather of Spring and Fall to thrive and bloom.   

 

Next summer (June-Aug), make sure to water the rose bush at least once a week with a 5 gallon bucket 
of water…more if it does not rain.  Roses also need to be fertilized once a month starting in May and 
ending in mid-September in order to produce flowers and leaves to stay healthy.  If it was grasshoppers 
eating the plant…they would have eaten the entire plant and not stop at the leaves.  Thank you for your 
question. 

 


